

Ms Barbara Sunley

By email:

request-481008-8df9ff65@whatdotheyknow.com

Transformation

Freedom of Information Team S1715 6 Floor Central Mail Unit Newcastle Upon Tyne NE98 1ZZ

Email foi.request@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk

Web www.gov.uk

Date: 3 May 2018 Our ref: FOI2018/00906

Dear Ms Sunley

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Thank you for your request, which was received on 27 April, for the following information:

"Does Universal credit have to be paid back if in the same year a tax refund is due"

Following a review of the records we hold, I have established that HMRC does not hold the information you requested. Universal Credit is administered by the Department for Work & Pensions (DWP), therefore, they may hold the information you seek.

You can make a Freedom of Information request to the DWP by emailing: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

If you are not satisfied with this reply you may request a review within two months by emailing foi.review@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk, or by writing to the address at the top right-hand side of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office. Their contact details are available at their website: www.ico.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Transformation team

